

**NEPAGSL League Meeting**  
**Thursday, September 10, 2020**

**Representatives/Teams Present:** Dan Allen, President; Angela Newman, Tunkhannock; Mark Gallagher and Eric Kopa, Scranton; Jen VanNostrand, CCAC; Felicia Canouse, Berwick; Miguel Echevarria, Elk Lake; Corey Wimmer, Abington; Danielle Sticklin and Erin Ross, Danville; John McGurk and Rob Sitkowski, DMAC; Kenny Kelso, Delaware Valley. All attendees were via Zoom conferencing call.

**Call or Order:** 7:05 PM

**New Business:**

Teams give update as to where they stand with their school districts and approval of use of pool.

Abington: Waiting to hear if the team will be approved for building use.

Scranton: Will not entertain approval of use of pool until 1/1/2021.

Berwick: School district waiting until they get through the fall. Still up in air.

CCAC: Approved for use of pool, if the district is still open.

DMAC: Waiting for the outcome of fall sports.

Danville: They have access to pool with limited swimmers present. Their team will not host meets nor will they travel. They surveyed the team.

Elk Lake: Waiting for the outcome of fall sports.

Tunk: On Hold. No outside club teams, as of now, case use buildings.

DV: On hold. No outside club teams, as of now, can use building. They are allowing varsity but with limited number of swimmers.

CYC: I spoke with Mark and we agreed that it might be best for the CYC to wait until November or so before potentially starting practices. We want to see where things are at around that time with schools being in session for a few months and flu season. One thing Mark said for certain is that we won't even consider having a meet until Jan or later. We're not sure about offering pool time but will probably have a better update by the next meeting. We hope to offer pool time to the kids at some point but it really depends on how things go and is definitely not a decision to make right now. (Via email)

Corey will send out an email for November and December to see if any teams have heard if they can use their pools for the season.

Eric Kopa moves that no team will hold meets until January 2021, if approved for pool use.

John McGurk seconds the motion.

Motion unanimously passes.

Board briefly discusses if there is a season in 2021 then we will use the October 1, 2020 age up date. Also, discussion of safety plan for meets.

Corey to draft a statement on the vote that was taken to issue to all the teams. Will circulate throughout the league prior to making it official.

**Adjournment: 7:28 PM**